
Cuban Crisis: Notes 
 
Results. 
 
i. There was great worldwide relief at the outcome, as 
the world had seemed on the brink of nuclear war. The 
most dangerous moments had been on 22nd October, when the 
blockade was announced, 24th October, when the Blockade 
had been put into effect, 25th October, when the first 
Soviet ships reached the blockade, and 27th October, when 
it seemed likely that the missiles could only be removed 
by invasion of Cuba. "It looked as if the Third World War 
was really going to start, and that the bombs would fall, 
or that if we surrendered over Cuba, we would have to 
surrender over Berlin.... About the third or fourth day, 
there were periods when it did not seem possible to get 
out of this without a war" (Harold Macmillan in 1973). 
Macmillan, British PM in l96l, had been in constant phone 
contact with Kennedy, and, like the British Cabinet in 
general, had slept on the floor of the Cabinet Room 
throughout the emergency. 
 
ii. Khrushchev, who was clearly surprised at Kennedy's 
strong stand, suffered great unpopularity in the USSR, 
and the Cuban failure was one reason for his overthrow in 
1964. 
 
iii. Kennedy was criticized in some quarters for over-
reacting and taking the world unnecessarily to the brink 
of war. However, the Democrats did well in the November 
1962 mid-term elections, and the National Security 
Council Memorandum 29th October 1962 stated: "If we have 
learned anything from this experience, it is that 
weakness, even only apparent weakness, invites Soviet 
transgression. At the same time, firmness, in the last 
analysis, will force the Soviets to back away from rash 
initiatives." (Was this not a formula for further 
clashes? The Cuban experience doubtless encouraged 
Kennedy to increase US involvement in Vietnam.) 
 
iv. Castro was furious with Khrushchev, who had not 
consulted him about the removal of the missiles. This was 
one reason for deteriorating Cuban-Soviet relations. 
However, the Cuban Crisis did mean that the US had 
committed itself to a policy of non-interference in Cuba. 
 
v.The Chinese were also critical of Khrushchev's 
weakness, and the rift was not healed. 
 
 
vi. Like the Congo and Vietnam crises, Cuba showed 
clearly to the USSR its naval weakness. After Cuba, the 
USSR began to build up its fleet. 
 
vii. The extreme seriousness of the crisis helped bring 
agreement on measures, some already under discussion (for 
example, a partial test ban) to lessen the chances of a 



US-Soviet war. 
 
viii. The Cuban crisis apparently indicated a decline in 
Soviet power, and so encouraged the French President, 
Charles de Gaulle, to try to reduce US influence in 
Europe, to French advantage; de Gaulle came to see French 
policy as the securing of a balance between West Germany 
and the USSR, and the withdrawal of US and Soviet troops 
from Europe, thereby leaving France the leading role. 
Eastern Europe, especially Rumania, was emboldened to 
assert greater independence (for example, blocking 
economic integration through Comecon). 
 
ix. It showed the impotence of the lesser powers, and of 
the UN, although the UN was useful for the transmission 
of messages. The crisis showed the problem of US-Soviet 
communication during a crisis, and led to the 
establishment of the Hot Line 1963. 
 
x. It made unnecessary any deal over Berlin. However, 10 
weeks after the crisis, in 1963, the US missiles were 
quietly removed from Turkey (presumably as they were 
redundant because of the deployment of ICBMs and SBLMs). 
  
 
Comments. 
 
i. It was the first major clash between the super-powers 
on their own. 
 
ii. It was the crisis that came nearest to war. Unlike 
Egypt 1956 and Berlin 1958 and l96l, Khrushchev got 
himself into an impossible situation, from which he could 
extricate himself only by war or a loss of face. Unlike 
previous crises (for example, Korea), when the Soviets 
said retaliation was possible, Khrushchev had made 
specific threats. For example, in July 1962, when he 
publicly pledged the defence of Cuba, and added that 
Soviet missiles could reach anywhere. Then, on 11th 
September, he had said that a US atack on Cuba would mean 
the start of world war. Admittedly, he also called on the 
US to normalize relations with Cuba, in which case there 
would be no need for Cuba to strengthen its position; he 
also said missiles "could", not "would" be used, although 
he did not deny Cuban statements that missiles "would" be 
used. 
 
 
iii. Castro made it clear that he had not turned to the 
USSR for military aid, which had been a Soviet 
initiative. 
 
iv. Kennedy may have over-reacted but he also acted with 
moderation, in particular leaving Khrushchev the face-
saving formula that missiles could be removed as they 
were no longer necessary since the US had guaranteed 
Cuban integrity. For his part, Khrushchev had also acted 
with moderation. 



 
v. It was a "typical" Cold War crisis in that both sides 
went to the brink of war but drew back.  
  
 
Comparison with Berlin/Germany and the Korean War. 
 
i. With Berlin/Germany: 
 
a. Both were blockades of small "islands" about 100 miles 
from the "mainland". Berlin was a Soviet surface-road-
rail-canal blockade; Cuba was a US naval blockade. 
 
b. Both were Soviet initiatives and defeats. 
 
c. In both, psychological importance exceeded the 
strategic importance. Both sides acted cautiously (as a 
result of the "balance of terror"?).  
 
d. Berlin/Germany involved the US and its allies, while 
Cuba involved only the US and USSR. 
 
e. The German Question was the result of the Second World 
War, while Cuba was not. 
 
f. Berlin was the first main Cold War crisis and Cuba the 
last.  
 
g. Cuba led to detente. Berlin 1948-49 led to NATO (more 
tension?). 
 
 
ii. With the Korean War: 
 
a. Both were Communist initiatives and defeats. There was 
no evidence that Korea was Soviet-inspired. 
 
b. Korea involved both China and the USSR, and the US and 
its allies. In Cuba, the US and USSR both stood alone. 
  
 
c. Both sides were cautious. 
 
d. Korea, like Germany, was a result of the Second World 
War. 
 
e. Korea saw actual fighting. 
 
f. Both were of psychological importance, but Korea was 
more important strategically? 
 
g. Korea was caused by nationalism rather than communism. 
 
h. Korea was about territory; Cuba was about missiles 
(threat to security); Berlin was about both a perceived 
threat to security, territory and prestige! 
 


